United States Department of Interior
BUREAU OF RECLAMATION
RIO GRANDE PROJECT

700 E. SAN ANTONIO STREET P.O. DRAWER P
EL PASO, TEXAS 79952-0002

IN REPLY
REFER TO: 420

AUG 2 1986

Mr. Dick Gonzales
12005 Socorro Road
E1 Paso, Texas 79927

Dear Mr. Gonzales:

The Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation) has investigated your request to excess
a portion of the Franklin Spur Drain of approximately 4.18 acres of Block 26,
Tracts 11Al and 11A, San Elizario Grant, E1 Paso County, Texas.

A1l courthouse records, tax statements, and the documentation maintained in
Reclamation's office, indicate a 100-foot right-of-way was acquired by Petition
Document. The right-of-way indicated above and shown in red on the enclosed
plat has not been used and is not needed for Reclamation purposes.

Reclamation has no further interest in the 4.18 acres of Block 26, Tracts 11A1
and 11A, San Elizario Grant, E1 Paso County, Texas, as shown on the enclosed
plat.

If there are any questions, please advise.

Y g id P Lot

David P. Overvold
Acting Project Superintendent

Enclosure

cc: EPCWID#1 .~



United States Department of Interior
BUREAU OF RECLAMATION

109 N. OREGON STREET P.O. DRAWER P

EL PASO, TEXAS 79952-0002
IN REPLY
REFER TO:

420
JUN 20 1986

Mr. Edd Fifer

General Manager

E1 Paso Water Improvement
District No. 1

294 Candelaria

E1 Paso, Texas 79907

Dear Mr. Fifer:

The Bureau of Reclamation has received a request on behalf of Mr. Alfredo
Arigucci to excess a portion of the Franklin Spur Drain that appears to have
been abandoned. The parcel Mr. Arigucci would like to acquire is adjacent to
Tracts 6 and 7, Block 26 of the San Elizario Grant. Please see enclosed map for
location.

Mr. Dick Gonzalez had made a similar request in September 1983 for the portion
south of Mr. Arigucci's parcel. Enclosed is correspondence relating to that
request.

Please advise if the district has any use for the parcel adjacent to Mr.
Arigucci's land.

Your prompt attention to this matter will be appreciated.

Sincerely,

David P. Overvold
Acting Project Superintendent

Enclosures



